From: Jessie Kingston

To: Thompson, Alexis
Subject: re Zoning Board hearing of Oct 13, 2021
Date: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 1:49:20 PM

To Whom It May Concern,
| second wholeheartedly Greg Gerritt's public comments against the granting of the

variance request filed by The Narragansett Improvement Co., a pavement
manufacturing company. | have never been to a Zoning Board hearing nor have
| ever made a public comment to one until now. I recently visited Allens Ave
beside the Port of Providence. Breathing the noxious and odoriferous air, trying
to see the water made invisible by huge piles of garbage and asphalt even when
standing only a couple of hundred yards away, trying to speak to the person
standing next to me over the din of noise from constant 18 wheelers and other
heavy traffic, it is beyond comprehension how adding more mountains of
asphalt to those already there would be an appropriate variance to grant when
the property already holds an outstanding zoning ordinance violation for non-
waterfront dependent use of the property. Knowing what beautiful, non
polluting uses have been made in other cities of such valuable waterfront
property puts our Port of Providence to shame. The very least we can do for a
start is to deny this variance.

Sincerely,

Jessie Kingston

Providence RI 02906

(If you need more identifying info from me,so that my comment will be
included, please let me know . Thank you)

Jessie Potter Kingston



